Summer Term, 2020
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to a new term. We hope you have had a peaceful and restful break and that this letter gives you some of the key information that you will need for the coming term.

For the first part of this term, we will continue to focus on SATs revision. The children will be completing lots of past papers for Numeracy and Literacy. It would be really great if you could continue revising with your child at home. After the SATs we will be focusing on helping the children prepare themselves for secondary school in Numeracy and Literacy lessons. 
In RE lessons, we are completing the following topic in the first half term: “From Easter to Pentecost”. The children will be able to retell Matthew's account of Pentecost, describe and/or give reasons for certain actions and by believers, show understanding of how religious belief shapes life and identify similarities and differences between peoples' responses to social and moral issues because of their beliefs. It is hoped that the children are able to spiritually develop an appreciation of the many people who live in response to their faith, an awareness of the importance of faith in life, an openness to the impact that faith can have on their decisions and actions and a willingness to respond to the personal call to faith which is theirs.
In History and Geography lessons we will be completing a Victorian Exploration topic. In particular we will be focusing on the changes which have taken place in our local area from the Victorian era up to now. In art we will be exploring William Morris and the patterns which he uses to create his artwork- we will be replicating and then creating some of our own designs. 
PE continues to take place on a Thursday afternoon for Year 6. The lessons are taught by a Sports Specialist and this term we are focusing on developing our tennis and athletics skills. In ICT lessons the children will be developing their multimedia skills using the ‘Powerpoint’ software and continuing to develop their computing skills. 
SATs- Year 6

The SATs week begins on Monday 11th May and finishes on Thursday 14th May. It is very important that the children are in school during this week and that they arrive punctually. They should make sure they have plenty of sleep the night before and have a good breakfast before they come to school. We hope that the children will be entering the tests as confident as they can be and we will do everything we can to make this week as stress-free as possible for them. If you have any questions or if you would like another copy of the SATs timetable then please do not hesitate to come in and ask.  
Reminders:

· PE kits should be labelled with your child’s name and they need to be in school each day. Please remind your child to bring their kit home to be washed regularly.

· As it can get very hot in the classroom during the summer months, please ensure that your child has a bottle of water in school each day. It should be labelled with their name.

· Homework will continue to be given out as usual but may involve more topic work and research during the summer months instead of literacy and numeracy.

Thank you for all your support throughout the year so far. Please do not hesitate to come and see us if you have any concerns or queries.

Mrs Martin and Mrs Brennan.
